**From:** Van Dusen, Regina on behalf of Regional Clerk

Monday, March 2, 2020 4:06 PM

**Subject:** Regional Council Decision - Regional Fire Service

CAUTION: This email originated from a source outside the City of Markham. DO NOT CLICK on any links or attachments, or reply unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

On February 27, 2020, Regional Council made the following decision:

- 1. WHEREAS the consolidation of Aurora and Newmarket fire services into Central York Fire Service has resulted in efficiencies through enhanced levels of fire service and cost efficiencies;
- 2. WHEREAS a Regional Fire Service may achieve further operating efficiencies, improved department structure, increased service level(s), and cost avoidance opportunities;
- 3. BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Regional Clerk share this motion with local municipal Councils requesting a resolution by May 29, 2020 indicating whether they support proceeding with a study on the potential creation of a Regional Fire Service.

Please contact me at 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 if you have any questions with respect to this matter.

Regards,

Christopher Raynor | Regional Clerk, Office of the Regional Clerk, Corporate Services

\_\_\_\_\_\_

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 1-877-464-9675 ext. 71300 | <a href="mailto:christopher.raynor@york.ca">christopher.raynor@york.ca</a> | <a href="mailto:york.ca">york.ca</a>

Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow